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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong 
Limited take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no 
representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability 
whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any 
part of the contents of this announcement.
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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT

VERY SUBSTANTIAL ACQUISITION AND 
CONNECTED TRANSACTION

PROPOSED ACQUISITION OF THE ENTIRE ISSUED SHARE 
CAPITAL OF PINEHILL COMPANY LIMITED BY 

PT INDOFOOD CBP SUKSES MAKMUR TBK

Reference is made to the shareholders’ circular (the “Circular”) of First Pacific 
Company Limited (the “Company”) dated 23 June 2020 and the announcement of the 
Company dated 3 August 2020 in relation to the Proposed Acquisition. Unless otherwise 
defined in this announcement or the context otherwise requires, capitalized terms used in 
this announcement shall have the same meanings as those defined in the Circular.

As set forth in the Circular, Completion is conditional upon and subject to the 
satisfaction of a number of Conditions Precedent, including the entering into of a facility 
agreement in relation to the financing of the Proposed Acquisition by ICBP and all 
conditions to drawdown under such facility agreement having been satisfied.

In a disclosure filed by ICBP to the Indonesia Stock Exchange on 19 August 2020, ICBP 
announced that it has entered into a syndicated loan facility agreement with (i) Bank of 
China (Hong Kong) Limited, (ii) BNP Paribas, (iii) Mizuho Bank Ltd - Singapore 
Branch, (iv) Natixis - Hong Kong Branch, (v) Oversea-Chinese Banking Corporation 
Limited, and (vi) Sumitomo Mitsui Banking Corporation - Singapore Branch, acting as 
the mandated lead arrangers and book runners, for a total loan amount equivalent to 
US$2,050 million (approximately HK$15,990 million) for a period of 5 years without 
any collaterals (the “Facility Agreement”).



2

All conditions to drawdown under the Facility Agreement have been satisfied. 
Accordingly, as of the date of this announcement, all of the Conditions Precedent as 
referred to on pages 17 to 18 of the Circular have been fulfilled. It is expected that 
Completion of the Proposed Acquisition will take place by the end of August 2020.

The Company will make further announcement(s) in relation to the Proposed Acquisition 
as and when appropriate.

Shareholders and potential investors in the Company are reminded to exercise 
caution when dealing in the securities of the Company.

By Order of the Board
First Pacific Company Limited
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Company Secretary
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In this announcement, translations of quoted currency values are made on an 
approximate basis and at the rate of US$1.00 = HK$7.80.


